

BYERS GREEN PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER THURSDAY 7 APRIL 2022

Dear Parents/Carers,

Please note the following:

STAFF UPDATE

Some of you may remember that it was back in February 2019 when I first made you aware of the funding crisis facing a large number of schools across the country. It remains the case that many schools, especially smaller ones like ours, are continuing to face financial pressures. Unfortunately, due to budgetary issues beyond our control, it has been necessary for us to undertake a staffing restructure. As a result, it is with great regret that I have to inform you that Mrs N. Robinson, Mrs D. Hargreaves and Mrs L. Dodd will be leaving our school at the end of this month. I would like to thank Nicola, Debbie and Lyn for their hard work and dedication to our school over many years and I am sure you will join me in wishing them the best of luck for the future. While we will be sad to see them go, we want their last day at our school to be as positive as possible. It is with this in mind that we have designated Friday 29 April as a special activity day which we hope will be enjoyed by all children and staff.

BREAKFAST CLUB

Breakfast club will continue to operate daily from **8:00-8:45am** after the Easter break. It is open to all children from YR-Y6 at a cost of £2 per day (discounts are available for families) – there is no need to book in advance.

CLASS PHOTOGRAPHS - MONDAY 25 APRIL

A photographer from Phototronics will be coming into school on the above date to take class photographs. Please ensure that the children wear full school uniform on this day. Once we receive the proofs we will send them home for you to view and a larger copy will also be on display in the main entrance area.

CONTACT DETAILS

It is vitally important that we have up-to-date contact information for all parents. Please let Mrs Blenkiron know as soon as possible if you change address or telephone numbers. This is particularly important in relation to mobile phone numbers as the vast majority of our day-to-day communication is via our text message system (Teachers2Parents).

EASTER HOLIDAY

School will close for the Easter break tomorrow (Friday 8 April) at 3.15pm. We return on Monday 25 April 2022.

Mr W. Kirtley (Headteacher)